April 28, 2009

The Honorable Carl Goldfield, President

Board of Aldermen

City of New Haven

165 Church Street

New Haven, CT 06510

RE: RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF THE CITY OF NEW HAVEN AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF NEW HAVEN TO UNDERTAKE PROGRAMS AND PROJECTS AUTHORIZED UNDER THE CITY AND TOWN DEVELOPMENT ACT, TO ASSUME AND AS APPROPRIATE TO EXERCISE ALL OF THE RIGHTS, POWERS, OBLIGATIONSAND PRIVILEGES UNDER SAID ACT AND AUTHORIZING SUCH OTHER ACTIONS AS MAY BE NECESSARY TO IMPLEMENT THE PURPOSES OF THE ACT.
Dear Alderman Goldfield,

I am writing to respectfully request that the Honorable Board of Aldermen of the City of New Haven approve the above captioned resolution authorizing the City to assume and, as appropriate, to exercise the powers granted to municipalities under the City and Town Development Act for a period of five years.

In order to employ the various powers conferred upon a municipality by the City and Town Development Act, both the governing body of the City and the electorate must approve the use of these powers.  The authority of the resolution cannot exceed five years.  Since the passage of the Act in 1975, the Board and the electorate have approved the use of the Act in 1976, 1981, 1986, 1991, 1996, and 2001.  
The adoption of this resolution after public hearing by the Board will authorize the City to take advantage of the provisions of the City and Town Development Act after the voters have approved such resolution at referendum.  Thereafter, any specific projects undertaken using the powers of the Act must be approved individually by the Board.  In order for this question to appear on November’s ballot it is necessary for the Board to take action on this resolution at the August 3, 2009 meeting.  
The purpose of the Act is to enable municipalities to undertake or assist in the financing, development, construction or reconstruction of housing, industrial, commercial, recreational, transportation or related service facilities.  The Act gives the City the power to purchase, own and hold, as lessee or lessor, any development property with the city limits.  The City may also borrow money, issue bonds or make loans to sponsors to further the purposes of the Act.  Since the Board first authorized the City to use the power of the Act, a number of beneficial projects have been successfully undertaken, including the Hill Health Center, Center Court, and Science Park.  With ever diminishing State resources, the Act offers many advantages and the ability to continue development of the City’s neighborhoods.
As I indicated, all future actions undertaken pursuant to the Act must be individually approved by resolution of the Board.  Your approval by resolution at this stage allows the question to appear on next November’s ballot for a decision by the voters.

Very truly yours,
John DeStefano, Jr.
Mayor

